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Mr. Chair, 

Since our 
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Mr. Chair,  

Efforts to prevent and punish crimes against humanity must respect, on the basis of the 

principle of complementarity, the sovereignty of other States and should not interfere in 

their domestic affairs. Any new convention should therefore follow well-established 

precedents, building on the duty of States Parties to prosecute crimes within their own 

borders and to cooperate with each other in extraditing perpetrators and in providing 

assistance to victims. 

The new Convention should also ensure that the victims have the opportunity to seek 

justice and to have their voices heard. In this regard, the Holy See welcomes Article 12 

paragraph 2 of the ILC’s draft. In addition, the future Convention should encourage 

assistance to fragile or weak judicial and law enforcement systems.  

Moreover, in order to effectively prevent and punish crimes 


